PAGE  
- 2 -

INTER-AMERICAN AGENCY FOR COOPERATION AND DEVELOPMENT

(IACD)


OEA/Ser.W/XXI.2.18










AICD/JD/INF.5/10











17 March 2010


Original: Spanish

RECOMMENDATION OF THE TOURISM CENPE ON THE NICARAGUAN PROJECT “CAPACITY BUILDING AND TRAINING FOR HUMAN RESOURCES WITH PARTICULAR EMPHASIS ON MICRO, SMALL, AND MEDIUM-SIZE CENTRAL AMERICAN

TOURISM COMPANIES” FEM0301/07

On March 2, 2010, the request of the Government of Nicaragua for the extension of the execution deadline of the project “Capacity building and training for human resources with particular emphasis on micro, small, and medium-size Central American tourism companies”  until June 30, 2010 was presented to the Management Board for consideration (AICD/JD/CN-7/10 corr. 2).  In order to consider this consultation, the Management Board requested additional information on the state of execution of the project, document AICD/JD/INF.3/10. 
Additionnally, the Executive Secretariast wishes to underline that, since then, the annual Meeting of the CENPES corresponding to the FEMCIDI 2009 Programming Cycle took place. In that occasion, the Nicaragua project was evaluated by the Tourism CENPE for a possible recommendation of continuation with funds from the FEMCIDI 2009 cycle. 
Upon reviewing the results of the project during the previous execution cycle, the Tourism CENPE members issued the following recommendation: 
1. Extend the current execution period of the project to:  finish executing the activities planned for year 1 of the project and execute as well the activities planned for year 2 – with the understanding that these activities will have to be carried out using the US$123,351.18 balance.  In short, the project received a recommendation to extend the amount of time to execute but with no increase of funds. 
2. The observations of the CENPES justifying the recommendation are presented below:  

· The Progress Report indicates that a number of activities programmed for year 1 were carried out using counterpart funds. Taking into account that there is an unexecuted balance of US$123,351.18, it is recommended that this balance be used to finance the unexecuted activities of year 1 as well as the planned activities of year 2. 
· It is recommended that the Project be directly coordinated by SITCA. 
· Additional details of the costs included in the object “others” are requested since the amounts are very elevated.

Considering the Tourism CENPE recommendation, the Secretariat wishes to recommend to the Management Board that, should the request for the two-month extension be approved, the executing institution be informed that it cannot use the totality of the above-mentioned balance for activities of year 1, since this balance will also have to be applied to the execution of the activities of year 2. 
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